

Eye on the World

November 8, 2025

This compilation of material for “Eye on the World” is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigandy.com for the weekend of Nov. 8, 2025.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—“But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man” (Weymouth New Testament).



An article by Staff titled “Which Countries Have Nuclear Weapons?” was posted at icanw.org (International Campaign to Abolish Nuclear Weapons). Following is the article.

At present there are 9 countries in the world that possess nuclear weapons.

These states have roughly 12,331 nuclear warheads, with over 9,600 in active military stockpiles – according to the Federation of Atomic Scientists’ 2025 “Status of the Worlds Nuclear Forces.”

The total nuclear warheads owned by the top two nations (Russia and the United States) counts for nearly 90% of nuclear weapons in the world.

The total number of warheads for Israel and North Korea is unconfirmed.

•	Russia	5,449
•	United States	5,277
•	China	600
•	France	290
•	United Kingdom	225
•	Pakistan	180
•	India	170
•	Israel	90
•	North Korea	50

Less than the Cold War

While this is a significant decline from the approximately 70,000 warheads owned by the nuclear-armed states during the Cold War, nuclear arsenals are expected to grow over the coming decade and today’s forces are vastly more capable.

Devastating consequences

A single nuclear warhead could kill hundreds of thousands of people, with lasting and devastating humanitarian and environmental consequences. Detonating just 1 nuclear weapon alone over New York would cause an estimated 583,160 fatalities.

The nine nations possess over 12,300 nuclear weapons – most of which are many times more powerful than the nuclear weapon dropped on Hiroshima.

- 34 other states are also part of the problem.
 - 6 nations hosting nuclear weapons.
 - 28 additional nations endorsing use of nuclear weapons.
1.

Turkiye

hosting 35 of U.S. weapons
2.

Italy

hosting 20 of U.S. weapons
3.

Belgium

hosting 15 of U.S. weapons
4.

Germany

hosting 15 of U.S. weapons
5.

Netherlands

hosting 15 of U.S. weapons
6.

Belarus

hosting an unknown number of Russian weapons
- 34 nations (6 hosts and 28 others) who endorse the possession & use of nuclear weapons

Albania	Croatia	Hungary	Montenegro	Slovakia
Armenia	Czech	Iceland	Netherlands	Slovenia
Australia	Denmark	Italy	North Macedonia	South Korea
Belarus	Estonia	Japan	Norway	Spain
Belgium	Finland	Latvia	Poland	Sweden
Bulgaria	Germany	Lithuania	Portugal	Turkiye
Canada	Greece	Luxembourg	Romania	



- Following is another list of nuclear weapons.
- The two lists have the same number of nations – 9 countries
- The two lists have the same number of weapons – for countries 3 to 9
- However, the two lists differ upon the number of weapons for Russia & U.S.



A list titled “Global Nuclear Warhead Inventories in 2025” was posted at SIPRI Yearbook 2025.” All estimates are approximate. Stockpile figures do not include retired warheads.

Country	Deployed	Reserves	Nuclear stockpile
Russia	1,718	2,591	4,309
United States	1,770	1,930	3,700
China	24	576	600
France	280	10	290
United Kingdom	120	105	225
India	0	180	180
Pakistan	0	170	170
Israel	0	90	90
North Korea	0	50	50



An article by Newt Gingrich titled “Chuck Schumer’s Shutdown Strategy” was posted at gingrich360.net on Nov. 3, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Senate Democratic Leader Chuck Schumer has a real problem. People are realizing that the extended government shutdown is his own deliberate, cynical strategy.

The Democrats and the propaganda media desperately want Americans to blame President Donald Trump and Congressional Republicans for the shutdown. But the facts are simply in their way. The House Republicans did their job on September 19.

- They passed a clean budget resolution to keep the government open without increasing spending.
- There were no new policy issues.
- There were no so-called poison pills to cost Democratic votes.
- There was no clever maneuvering.
- It was a simple, clean resolution – specifically designed to avoid drama and fund the federal government while the Congress and the President negotiate next year’s funding.
- Further, this was a normal move – simple, clean continuing resolutions have been used by Democratic-led and and Republican-led Congresses and presidents for many years.

Unfortunately, for the country (and especially government employees) Schumer saw this as an

opportunity to hold the entire country hostage to prove Democrats could get a supposed win.

Schumer's position is so amoral, cynical, and cruel – even the Washington Post editorialized, “The Democrats are playing a dangerous game.”

- Much of the media and the Democrats think: “Every day gets better for us.”
- Meanwhile, every day gets worse for struggling Americans and federal employees.

The great irony of this fight is most of the Democrats' demands (with which they are holding the government hostage) are repudiated by the American people.

It is time to reopen the government. Schumer's cynical, cruel strategy is creating pain by design.



“Eye on the World” comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Nuclear news – Trump gave confusing comments

- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Michelle Price and Chris Megerian titled “Trump Appears to Suggest the U.S. Will Resume Testing Nuclear Weapons for First Time in 30 Years” was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 30, 2025.
- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Pam Key titled “[Obama Administration Ambassador to Russia, Michael] McFaul: Trump ‘Confused’ on Difference Between Nuclear Warheads, Delivery Systems” was posted at Breitbart.com on Oct. 31, 2025.
- An article by Aamer Madhani titled “Trump's Testing Plans for US Nuclear Weapons Won't Include Explosions, Energy Secretary Says” was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 2, 2025.

Nuclear news – reported by apnews.com

- Looking back to September 2025, an article Jon Gambrell titled “Saudi Arabia Signs a Mutual Defense Pact With Nuclear-Armed Pakistan After Israel's Attack on Qatar” was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 18, 2025.
- Looking back to September 2025, an article by Hyung-Jin Kim titled “South Korea Says the North Has 4 Uranium Enrichment Facilities to Build Nuclear Weapons” was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 25, 2025.
- Looking back to September 2025, an article by Staff titled “In a Rare UN Appearance,

Senior North Korean Diplomat Insists His Country Won't Give Up Nukes" was posted at apnews.com on Sept. 29, 2025.

- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Lorne Cook titled "NATO Begins a Big Nuclear Exercise Next Week – Protecting the Weapons Is a Key Part of the Drill" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 10, 2025.
- Looking back to October 2025, a video titled "NATO Kicks Off Major Nuclear Drill, Highlighting Security of Weapons as Top Priority" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 21, 2025.
- Looking back to October 2025, a video titled "UN Nuclear Chief Tells AP Iran Isn't Actively Enriching Uranium, but Movement Detected Near Stockpile" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 29, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Putin Tells Officials to Submit Plans for Possibly Resuming Nuclear Tests After Trump's Remarks" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 5, 2025.

Nuclear news – reported by breitbart.com

- Looking back to August 2025, an article by John Hayward titled "Hiroshima Marks 80 Years Since Bombing Amid Nuclear Threats From Russia and Iran" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 7, 2025.
- Looking back to August 2025, an article by Frances Martel titled "Iran Caves, Welcomes U.N. Nuclear Official Into Country" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 11, 2025.
- Looking back to August 2025, an article by John Hayward titled "North Korean Dictator Kim Jong-Un Orders More Nuclear Weapons" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 19, 2025.
- Looking back to August 2025, an article by Staff titled "China Refuses to Join Arms Negotiations While Growing Nuclear Arsenal" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 28, 2025.
- Looking back to September 2025, an article by John Hayward titled "Saudi Arabia Signs Defense Agreement With Nuclear Pakistan After Israeli Strike on Qatar" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 18, 2025.
- Looking back to September 2025, an article titled "Pakistan Says Defense Pact With Saudi Arabia May Include Nuclear Program" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 19, 2025.
- Looking back to September 2025, an article by John Hayward titled "North Korea's Kim Has 'Good Memories' of Trump, Is Ready to Discuss Everything Except Nukes" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 22, 2025.
- Looking back to September 2025, an article by Frances Martel titled "North Korea Takes the Stage at U.N.: 'We Will Never Give Up Nuclear'" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 29, 2025.

- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Frances Martel titled “Failing to Stop Them, Russia Announces Plan to Ignore U.N. Sanctions on Iran” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Oct. 2, 2025.
- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Oliver JJ Lane titled “Russia Exercises ‘Strategic Nuclear Forces’ With Missile Launches by Land, Sea and Air” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Oct. 23, 2025.
- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Staff titled “Russia Tested New Nuclear-Capable Missile; Putin Claims” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Oct. 26, 2025.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled “Putin Orders Officials to Prepare for Potential Live Nuclear Tests” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 6, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – general news

- An article by Sergey Maidukov titled “Russia Has a New Strategy for Winter War in Ukraine [to Strike the Country’s Critical Infrastructure, Aiming to Cripple Its Power Grid and Gas Supplies Just as the Cold Sets In]” was posted at [aljazeera.com](https://www.aljazeera.com) on Nov. 3, 2025.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled “Russia’s Suspected ‘Hybrid War’ Puts European Air Defenses to the Test” was posted at [reuters.com](https://www.reuters.com) on Nov. 5, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Russian Forces in Ukraine Near First Major Conquest in More Than Two Years” was posted at [wsj.com](https://www.wsj.com) on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Marc Champion titled “Ukraine’s Pokrovsk Is Falling – Don’t Make It a Defeat” was posted at [bloomberg.com](https://www.bloomberg.com) on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Russia’s Aerial Assault on Ukraine Shows No Sign of Slowing Down” was posted at [france24.com](https://www.france24.com) on Nov. 7, 2025.
- A Reuters article by Sabine Siebold titled “German General [Alexander Solifrank] Says Russia Could Launch Limited Attack on NATO Any Time” was posted at [reuters.com](https://www.reuters.com) on Nov. 7, 2025.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled “Ukraine Says More Than 1,400 Africans From Dozens of Countries Fighting for Russia” was posted at [reuters.com](https://www.reuters.com) on Nov. 7, 2025.

Russia and Venezuela

- An article by Linus Holler titled “Heavy Russian Cargo Plane Lands in Caracas Amid US-Venezuela Tensions” was posted at [defensenews.com](https://www.defensenews.com) on Oct. 28, 2025.

- An article by Yuri Zoria titled “Russia Eyes Cuba and Venezuela for Nuclear Deployment to Pressure Washington, ISW [Institute for the Study of War] Says” was posted at euromaidanpress.com on Oct. 30, 2025.
- An article by Tim Zadorozhnyy titled “Venezuela Reportedly Requests Missiles, Radars From Russia Amid US Tensions” was posted at kyivindependent.com on Oct. 31, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “As U.S. Ramps Up Pressure, Venezuela Pleads With Moscow and Beijing for Help” was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 31, 2025.
- An article by Ramesh Ramachandran titled “Putin Rushes to Help Maduro, Sends Wagner Group to Venezuela as Trump Beats the Drums of War” was posted at ddnews.gov.in on Nov. 1, 2025.

Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled “U.S. Military Presence in Damascus: Exactly What Syria and Israel Needs” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 6, 2025.

Hostages – news

- An article by Staff titled “Tanzanian Student Joshua Loitu Mollel Identified as Hostage Returned Wednesday Night; Prime Minister’s Office Confirms” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 5, 2025.
- An article by Patrick Reilly titled “Freed Israeli Hostage Reveals Unthinkable horror during captivity: ‘Something Even the Nazis Didn’t Do’ ” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “IDF Prepares to Receive Hostage Remains on Friday Night” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “ ‘In the Country You Chose to Defend’: Captain Omer Neutra Laid to Rest” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “ ‘Today You Are Finally Home’: Oz Daniel Laid to Rest After Two Years in Hamas Captivity” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

Hamas tunnels

- An article by Staff titled “Egypt’s Proposal for Holed-Up Hamas Terrorists: Hand Over Weapons, Locate Rafah Tunnels to Exit” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 6, 2025.

Anti-Semitism – international

- An article by Ruth Marks Eglash titled “Playing Under Pressure: Israeli Athletes Now Compete Under Armed Guards and Death Threats” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “ Hamas-Linked Weapons Cache Found in Vienna as Terror Group Eyes Jewish, Israeli Targets” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled “British Man Suspected of Being Hamas Terror Cell Member Arrested in London” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Michael Starr titled “Kanye West Meets Rabbi Pinto to Make Amends for Past Anti-Semitic Remarks” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Anti-Israel Protesters Disrupt Israel Philharmonic Concert in Paris With Smoke Bombs” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

More articles – Jerusalem Post

- An article by Suzan Quitaz titled “Israel Won Its War Against Hamas, but Now It Needs to Win the War of Public Opinion” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Nearly 100 People Abducted or Disappeared in Syria Since January; Says UN” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “UAE Envoy Says Aid to Gaza Will Be Scaled Up, Cyprus Is Key Route” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Qatar Signs \$29.7 Billion Deal to Develop Coastal Project in Egypt” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

Iran

- An article by Staff titled “Iranians Commemorate Anniversary of 1979 US Embassy Takeover [November 4, 1979] at Time of Tensions” was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 4, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Iran’s Pezeshkian Says Tehran Seeks Peace, but Will Not Bow to Coercion” was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Iran Planned to Assassinate Israeli Ambassador to Mexico From Venezuelan Embassy – U.S. Officials” was posted at jposts.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- An article by Aamer Madhani titled “Trump Says China’s Xi Has Assured Him That He Won’t Take Action on Taiwan During Republican’s Term” was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 2, 2025.

Climate agenda – international

- An article by Matthew Boyle titled “Mike Waltz Reveals How Trump Killed ‘Global Green Tax’ That Would Have Created ‘U.N. Climate Slush Fund’ at 11th Hour” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 3, 2025.

Cartels

- An article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled “Mexican Mayor Who Stood Up to Cartels Is Gunned Down in ‘Kamikaze Attack’ Weeks After Haunting Statement” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 2, 2025.
- An article by Ward Clark titled “Half a Million Pounds of Drugs Foiled: United States Coast Guard Crushes Cartels With 2025 Haul” was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 6, 2025.

International news – miscellaneous

- An article by David Harsanyi titled “Islamists Are Murdering Thousands of Christians, but Lefties Focus Only on Israel’s Supposed ‘Sins’ ” was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 31, 2025.
- An article by Olivia Murray titled “Canadian Supreme Court Says a Year in Jail for Possessing Child Porn Is ‘Cruel and Unusual’ Punishment – Strikes Down Mandatory Minimum” was posted at [americanthinker.com](https://www.americanthinker.com) on Nov. 3, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “Nearly 2,100 Indian Sikhs Arrive in Pakistan for Annual Religious Festivities” was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 4, 2025.
- An article by Joseph Lord titled “Trump Announces Trade Deal With Uzbekistan” was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 7, 2025.



“Eye on the World” comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

History – the party in the White House generally does poorly in midterm elections

- Looking back to October 2016, an article by Dan Hopkins titled “The Party That Loses This Year [the Presidential Election in 2016] Could Still Win a Big Consolation Prize [the Next Midterm Election]” was posted at fivethirtyeight.com on Oct. 12, 2016.

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Staff titled “Why the President’s Party Almost Always Has a Bad Midterm” was posted at fivethirtyeight.com on Jan. 3, 2022.

But Republicans thought this year would be different

- Looking back to October 2025, an article by Mychael Schnell titled “Republicans Think They’re Winning the Messaging War – Even as Polls Show They’re Losing” was posted at msnbc.com on Oct. 7, 2025.

But signs of young voters slipping from Republicans – were noticed by dailycaller.com

- Looking back to November 2024, an article by Elena Moore titled “Biden Won Big With Young Voters [in 2020] – This Year, They Swung Toward Trump in a Big Way” was posted at nrp.org on Nov. 8, 2024.
- Looking to April 2025, an article by David M. Drucker titled “Will Gen Z’s Pivot to the Republican Party Last?” was posted at bloomberg.com on April 23, 2025.
- An article by John Loftus titled “Poll: Trump’s Support Among Gen Z (Demographic He Won in 2024) Collapses” was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 31, 2025.

Democrats – thrilled with recent elections

- An article by Staff titled “Democrats Didn’t Just Rebound, They Dominated” was posted at politico.com on Nov. 5, 2025.

Democrats – still have tough choices to regain power

- An article by Courtney Subramanian titled “Buoyed by Election Wins, Democrats Still Face Tough Choices to Regain Power” was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

Schumer’s government shutdown – airlines

- An article by Greg Norman titled “Airlines Are ‘Going to Lose Millions of Dollars’ Over Government Shutdown’s Impact on Flights; Duffy Says” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Austin Alonzo titled “Travel Industry Strains Under FAA Flight Cuts Due to [Schumer] Shutdown” was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Ed Morrissey titled “ ‘America’s Flightmare’ Begins: Nearly 1,000 Flights Canceled Already in Schumer Shutdown” was posted at hotair.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

Schumer’s government shutdown – general

- An article by Madison Colombo titled “Resurfaced Obama Video Blaming Shutdown ‘Blackmail’ Now Haunts Democrats Amid New Standoff” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 1, 2025.
- An article by Hayden Dublois titled “Democrats Shut Down the Government Over a Piddling Price Rise – but Fight Real Reform” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 4, 2025.
- An article by Star Parker titled “The Government Shutdown That Democrats Love” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Alex Christy titled “[MSNBC’s Chris] Hayes Praises Democrats for ‘High Risk Strategy’ of Shutting Down the Government” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Andrew Moran titled “Record-Breaking Government Shutdown Drags Consumer Sentiment to 3-Year Low” was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Josh Christenson titled “Republicans Scorn ‘Absurd,’ ‘Non-Starter’ Schumer Ploy to End Shutdown After 38 Days” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

Corporate media

- An article by Larry Bell titled “[Corporate] Media More Interested in ‘No Kings’ – Ignored Patriotic Rallies” was posted at newsmax.com on Oct. 31, 2025.
- An article by Jorge Bonilla titled “Complicit: ABC, CBS and NBC Suppress Bombshell Documents on ‘Arctic Frost’ Scandal” was posted at newsbusters.org on Oct. 30, 2025.
- An article by Geoffrey Dickens titled “Censored! Three Democratic Candidate Controversies ABC, CBS, NBC and PBS Are Burying” was posted at newsbusters.org on Oct. 31, 2025.
- An article by Brad Wilmoth titled “MSNBC Flips Out Over Illegal Alien ‘Abducted’ by ICE at a Daycare” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled “The View: Conservatives Don’t Live Up to Our ‘Certain Caliber of Guest’ ” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 7, 2025.

Bill Gates – ditches climate doom

- An article by Miranda Devine titled “Bill Gates Finally Got to Right Answer on Climate Change – but Not Before Immense Harm” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 2, 2025.

Illegal immigration – general comments

- An article by Staff titled “ICE Houston Arrests Over 1,500 Criminal Aliens, Gang Members, Foreign Fugitives and Immigration Offenders During 10-Day Operation” was posted at ice.gov on Nov. 5, 2025.
- An article by Ryan King titled “GOP Senators Push to Deport Illegal Immigrant Welfare ‘Fraudsters’ – Ban Them From U.S. Permanently” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled “ICE Detention Numbers Hit Record High” was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Preston Mizell titled “[Kristi] Noem Touts 200,000 ICE Agent Applications as Agency Ramps Up Deportation of Illegal Migrants” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

Notice the obvious – elites in the Democrat party have chosen their candidates since 2016

- Looking back to October 2024, an article by Nick Hart titled “When Was the Last Time the Democrats Had a Primary That Was Actually Democratic?” was posted at medium.com on Oct. 5, 2024. (For at least the last 3 general elections, Democrats haven’t allowed their own base to choose their candidate.)

In 2016, the Democrat elites convinced Bernie Sanders to step aside

In 2020, the Democrat elites convinced opponents of Joe Biden to step aside

In 2024, the Democrat elites forced Joe Biden to withdraw

In 2024, the Democrat elites picked Kamala Harris without a single vote

- An article by Blake Neff titled “Hillary Campaign Told DNC to Hold Sham Meetings, Make Primary Look Less Rigged” was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 2, 2025.

James Comey

- An article by Jerry Dunleavy titled “Russiagate Subpoenas Sent Out by Grand Jury as Comey Prosecution Unearths New Revelations” was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Hans Mahncke titled “James Comey’s Own Notes Prove He Knew the Russia Hoax Was a Clinton Plot” was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

John Brennan

- An article by Miranda Devine titled “John Brennan’s Unhinged Blowup Over ‘Dirty 51’ Letter, Hunter Biden Laptop Shows He’s Worried” as posted at nypost.com on Nov. 2, 2025.

Turning Point

- An article by Sean Scott titled “Maine Churches, Schools Opening Chapters of the Late Charlie Kirk’s Turning Point USA Organization” was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 3, 2025.
- An article by Patrick Reilly titled “Erika Kirk Reveals Sinclair Offered to Push a Jimmy Kimmel Apology – and Shares Her Powerful Response [‘If You Wanna Say I’m Sorry to Someone Who’s Grieving, Go Right Ahead. But If That’s Not in Your Heart, Then Don’t Do It. I Don’t Want It. I Don’t Need It’] ” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 4, 2025.

Oil and gas

- An article by Kevin Stocklin titled “How Trump Administration Is Battling State-Level Lawsuits Against Oil Giants” was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 6, 2025.

Transgender – general

- An article by Chris Jacobs titled “Obamacare Is the Left’s Tool to Push Taxpayer-Funded Transgender Operations” was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 31, 2025.

Comments – about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled “Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer” was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

Zohran Mamdani – wins as expected

- An article by James Franey titled “Here’s Where Big Wall Street Firms Are Moving as NYC Looks Poised to Elect a Socialist Mayor” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 3, 2025.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled “Graceless Sore Winner Zohran Mamdani Immediately Drops His Mask and Declares War on New York City” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 5, 2025.
- An article by Amy Curtis titled “Speaker Mike Johnson: Mamdani Is Proof the Democrats Are the Socialist Party” was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Isaac Schorr titled “Why So Many New Yorkers Were Swayed by the Lies of Socialism and Zohran Mamdani” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Alec Schemmel titled “Top Mamdani Transition Leader [Lina Khan] Was Heavily Influenced by Soros Network During Biden Administration” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 6, 2025.

- An article by Staff titled “Mamdani Allies Create a Nonprofit to Push His Affordability Agenda” was posted at nytimes.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Amy Curtis titled “Leaked Documents Show the Democratic Socialists of America’s Laundry List of Anti-Israel Demands for Mamdani’s Administration” was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 7, 2025.
- An article by Shuvrajit Das Biswas titled “Zohran Mamdani Slammed for Asking for Money: How Much NYC Mayor-Elect’s Transition Committee Raised So Far” was posted at hindustantimes.com on Nov. 8, 2025.

Nancy Pelosi

- An article by Gabriel Hays titled “Nancy Pelosi’s Critics Celebrate Retirement Announcement” was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Hiranmayi Srinivasan titled “Nancy Pelosi to Retire in 2027: A Look at the Former Speaker’s Net Worth [She Has an Estimated Net Worth of Over \$278 Million]” was posted at investopedia.com on Nov. 7, 2025.

Kamala Harris

- A video and an article titled “Watch: Kamala Harris Wants Voter Age Lowered to 16 Because Gen Z Has ‘Climate Anxiety’ ” were posted at Breitbart.com on Oct. 31, 2025.
- An article by Ryan King titled “Defiant George Clooney Has No Regrets on Forget-Biden Op-Ed – but Admits Kamala’s Run Was a ‘Mistake’ ” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 3, 2025.
- A video and an article by Paul Bois titled “Watch: George Clooney Says Kamala Harris Replacing Joe Biden Was a ‘Mistake’ ” were posted at Breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2025.

Gavin Newsom – is born connected

- Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled “How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom’s Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn’t Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]” was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled “Fetterman on Newsom Moving to Center: ‘Everyone’ Will Try to Go to Center, but the Internet Is Forever” was posted at Breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2025.
- An article by Larry Elder titled “Newsom: I ‘Hate’ Politicians Who Lie (Except for Biden)” was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 6, 2025.

Bernie Sanders

- An article by Neil Munro titled “Bernie Sanders: ‘If You Don’t Have Any Borders, You Don’t Have a Nation’ ” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Oct. 24, 2025.

Bad Bunny

- An article by Nikole Stewart titled “NFL Announced [Performer] Sting Will Headline the Super Bowl-Branded Concert [on February 6 – Two Days Before the Super Bowl] Amid Bad Bunny Controversy” was posted at [themix.com](https://www.themix.com) on Oct. 30, 2025.

General interest

- An article by Vladimir Hedrih titled “Life Purpose Linked to 28% Lower Risk of Cognitive Decline” was posted at [psypost.org](https://www.psypost.org) on Nov. 5, 2025.
- An article by John Nolte titled “GLAAD Claims Nearly Half of TV’s 489 Gay Characters Got Canceled” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on Nov. 6, 2025.
- An article by Scott McClallen titled “US Strikes Deal to Restore Funding to Cornell University” was posted at [townhall.com](https://www.townhall.com) on Nov. 7, 2025.



An article by Miranda Devine titled “Trump Knows He Has Just One Year to Fireproof His Agenda, Safeguard Future Elections” was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on Nov. 5, 2025. Following is the article.

“And so it begins!”

Donald Trump’s dramatic, four-word salvo on Truth Social just before midnight Tuesday means he knows the honeymoon is over.

After thumping wins by radical Democrats – a tautology now, of course – the battle lines are clear.

The president knows he has just one year until the midterms to fireproof his agenda and safeguard future elections against Democratic fraud.

That’s why he wants to end the filibuster.

The 60-vote Senate threshold is strangling Republican priorities and is allowing Democrats to shut down the government for the fifth week while blaming Trump.

Yet too many Senate Republicans don't know what time it is.

They are clinging to outdated niceties that Democrats are itching to blow up as soon as they get their hands back on the reins – which will be soon if the GOP old guard doesn't wake up.

Trump has always known what time it is, from the day he glided into history aboard his golden escalator and was targeted for destruction every which way for the last 10 years.

That's why in every election they contested Tuesday, Democrats used Trump as their bogeyman.

One year ago, Trump scored crushing victories across the board – winning the Electoral College, the popular vote, the House, the Senate and every swing state, and gaining ground in nearly every demographic and region.

America rejected Democrats' menu – even after Democrats jettisoned Joe Biden; the DEI liberal Kamala Harris and her running mate; and the conservative-coded, gun-totin' liberal dad Tim Walz.

Two new leftist flavors

But this time, Democrats offered two new flavors.

- A Muslim immigrant Communist for the big blue city.
- A white liberal “national security moms for the white-flight suburbs.

They had one thing in common: hating Donald Trump.

“Here in New Jersey, we know that this nation has not ever been, nor will it ever be, ruled by kings,” said Democratic Rep. Mikie Sherrill – a former federal prosecutor and Navy helicopter pilot, in her victory speech after winning the race for New Jersey governor.

Sherrill was the mirror image of Abigail Spanberger, the former CIA officer who won Virginia's gubernatorial race and helped her AG running mate Jay Jones over the line – despite his fantasies of murdering a Republican rival and his children.

Their national security credentials, pleasant, middle-aged suburban-mom appearances, and moderate-sounding rhetoric reassured voters alarmed by rising crime and the Democratic embrace of sexual fetishes.

Of course both candidates (despite having daughters) are in favor of males in female changing rooms.

In Trump's hometown, Zohran Mamdani pitched himself as the president's worst nightmare.

It won him a squeak over 50% of the vote, despite his humble-brag admission that he is “far from the perfect candidate. I am young . . . I am Muslim. I am socialist. And most damning of all, I refuse to apologize for any of this.”

In his coldly triumphalist victory speech in Brooklyn’s Paramount Theater ballroom Tuesday night, Mamdani dropped his smiley mask and addressed Trump directly.

He shouted (to the roaring delight of his supporters): “Donald Trump, since I know you’re watching, I have four words for you: Turn the volume up. New York will remain a city of immigrants, a city built by immigrants, powered by immigrants, and as of tonight, led by an immigrant. So hear me, President Trump, when I say this: to get to any of us, you will have to get through all of us.”

Right out of the gate, the anti-cop mayor-elect has laid the groundwork to challenge Trump on law and order.

He joins Chicago Mayor Brandon Johnson, Illinois Governor JB Pritzker and a cabal of Democratic leaders (like our own Governor Kathy Hochul, Los Angeles Mayor Karen Bass and California Governor Gavin Newsom) in opposing federal immigration enforcement operations in blue sanctuary cities.

The president threatened to cut funding to New York if Mandani was elected and send in the National Guard to enforce immigration law and combat crime.

And so he should.

Sadly for those of us who did not choose this fate, the president should show no mercy to his hometown.

Why should voters in Missouri pay to bail out New York?

Trump loves New York and is loath to hurt it – but if Mamdani won’t work with him, he has no choice.

- Let the Mamdani experiment sink on its own and be object lesson for the nation.
- Mamdani will blame Trump for his policies not working either way.
- The city’s affordability problem is due largely to Democratic policies.
- Virtual decriminalization of shoplifting makes groceries more expensive.
- Over-regulation strangles developers, landlords and small business with red tape and crippling taxes.

Exhibit A is Hochul’s congestion tax.

Mamdani won the biggest margins with immigrants who have moved to the city within the last 10 years and don’t have much skin in the game, and with voters under 45.

Burning down the house

You can hardly blame young(ish) people for voting for Mamdani. As Democratic voters, all they see is octogenarians squatting in power. They were lied to about Biden’s senility and then the “Nazi” they were told is an existential threat to humanity won office.

Why wouldn’t they want to burn down the house?

- They can’t afford to buy their own house, settle down and partake of the American dream.
- The alternative (Andrew Cuomo) was more of the worn-out same.
- The only demographic that did not majority-vote for Mamdani was white men.
- That’s why they have been demonized and demoralize and relegated to the margins.

That process will only accelerate, with AI set to destroy millions of jobs within a decade.

- Affordability was Mamdani’s magic word – his ideology ensures he will never deliver.
- Affordability needs to become the Republican mantra, too.

No more Bidenesque gaslighting about how we are living in a golden era. People don’t feel it.

Trump got the memo, addressing a business forum Wednesday to trumpet news from Walmart that the average cost of a Thanksgiving meal is 25% lower than last year.

“We’re making America affordable again,” he said.

Vice President JD Vance echoes him in a tweet: “We inherited a disaster from Joe Biden, and Rome wasn’t built in a day. We’re going to keep on working to make a decent life affordable in this country, and that’s the metric by which we’ll ultimately be judged in 2026 and beyond.”

That’s why the filibuster must go, so Trump can turbocharge his promised economic boom and protect the rest of the country from Democratic destruction.



An article by Rachel Sacks titled “These 11 Key Risk Factors Can Predict Your Risk of Dementia” was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 5, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Age	History of diabetes	High Cholesterol
Education	Stroke	Being male
Family history of dementia	High blood pressure	Living alone

Poverty

Depression



An article by Hudson Crozier titled “Here’s How Nancy Pelosi Got Filthy Rich in Congress” was posted at [dailycaller.com](https://www.dailycaller.com) on Nov. 7, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.



Democratic California Rep. Nancy Pelosi’s wealth grew by at least 2,292% – largely through stock trading during her 37 years in Congress.

- Her minimum net worth in 1987 \$2,675,036
- Her minimum net worth in 2024 \$63,996,050
- Estimates of her current net worth \$278,760,000



Isaiah 55:6-11–“Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. ‘For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,’ says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it.”